
CITY OF WEST DES MOINES 

STAFF REPORT COMMUNICATION 

Meeting Date: April 12, 2021 

ITEM: West Glen Town Center North Village, 450 S. Prairie View Drive -Amend the West 
Glen Town Center Specific Plan for Parcel A to allow residential development -
WD Real Estate Holdings Inc. -ZCSP-004912-2020 

RESOLUTION: Recommend Approval of Specific Plan Amendment Ordinance 

Background: Ed Arp, Civil Engineering Consultants, on behalf of the applicant WD Real Estate 
Holdings, Inc., with permission from the property owners Robert G. Pulver, Trustee of the Robert 
G. Pulver Trust under Trust Agreement dated March 3, 1994, and Sheri Avis-Horner, Trustee of
the Sheri Avis-Horner Revocable Trust dated April 16, 1996, requests approval of an amendment
to the West Glen Town Center Specific Plan to change the zoning of Parcel A from Office to
Residential Medium Density (RM-12) for attached townhome development. Parcel A is the
development parcel located immediately north of Target.

Specifically, the following amendments to the Specific Plan are proposed with this request: 
• Amend the West Glen Town Center Specific Plan for Parcel A to change the zoning of the

parcel from Office to Residential Medium Density (RM-12) to allow for the development of
attached townhomes.

• Amend the West Glen Town Center Specific Plan for Parcel A to change the architecture
requirements to reflect expectations of multifamily buildings as opposed to offices.

• Update Specific Plan exhibits to reflect the change in use and layout of Parcel A.

Staff Review & Comment: 

• Financial Impact: There is no City funding of this project. Typical expenses related to staff
reviews and inspections will be incurred.

• Development Intent: The intent of the development is to offer another residential
opportunity in the West Glen Town Center. The parcel currently is zoned Office; however,
the ground has remained vacant for many years. The residential product proposed will
include two and three-story attached townhomes with balconies for individual outdoor
space, in alignment with the Town Center Overlay District guidelines.

• Proposed Changes: The proposed changes include the rezoning from Office to
Residential Medium Density (RM-12) to allow for the attached townhome product and
specific architectural guidelines for the stand-alone multi-family buildings, as opposed to
the mixed use buildings allowed elsewhere in the West Glen Town Center. There are no
deviations of the bulk regulations (setback, open space, parking, etc.) from what is
otherwise provided in city code. A thirty-foot (30') buffer is required along S Prairie View
Dr and along the common property line of PUD Parcel B. No buffer is required adjacent
to the existing apartment complex to the north as the proposed is of a less intense zoning
classification and density.

• Traffic Analysis Findings: The site is expected to generate less traffic than previously
estimated when studied with the Office use.

• Developer Responsibilities: Developer responsibilities include the following:
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